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13th December 2023 
 
Dear parents/caregivers 
 
From reflecting at our end of year celebrations and reading our Yearbook we are reminded of how much has 
happened over the course of the school year—what we have been challenged with, what we have achieved and 
all that we have learned.  It has been a year of trials and triumphs, misses and milestones, growth and 
achievement.   
 
I would like thank our Board and staff members for all of their incredible efforts—our leadership, management, 
and teaching teams, teacher aides, administration and caretaking staff.  I would also like to thank all of our parent 
helpers—from our after school sports team coaches and managers, road patrol, FOS, Cultural Festival 
participants, camp, on site and off site EOTC activities, Teacher PALS and in class helpers. 
 
The end of the year is always a time of mixed emotion as we farewell those who will not be returning to us the 
following year—I would like to acknowledge: 
 
 Our Year 6 graduates and our students moving on to other schools.  We have loved watching your growth 

over your time here at APS.  Keep in your heart the memories of Albany Primary School and continue to 
share our values of Respect, Excellence, Aroha and caring, Creativity and Excellence at your new school. 

 
 Our Teachers and Teacher Aides leaving our school due to short term contracts, new positions or 

promotions, relocating to other regions or for the next chapter of their life.  Thank you for going over and 
above for our students, and sharing your learning, heart and time in so many memorable ways.  Farewell to 
Deli Franklin, Kerry Glaum, Kirsty Hodd, Danbee Kim, Jae Kim, Julie Kim, Erin Konings, Shawnee Marcroft, 
Fiona Sutton and Vanessa van Dee.  We wish Alysa Lee all the best for her exciting year of travel and 
moving to Korea, and will welcome her back in 2025.  We acknowledge the work Fen Lao Shi (Fen Fen) has 
done with teaching Mandarin and wish her safe travels as she returns to China. 

 
 We also take this opportunity to farewell Mr Simon Shore, Deputy Principal of our Junior School, who has 

been with us for 9 years.  Apart from leading our Year 0-2 teams for the last two years Simon has previously 
led our Year 5/6 team along with leadership across a range of key areas in our school.  Simon has bought 
something very special to our school community with his passion for our learners.  His patience and caring 
support for our staff will be missed.  Simon has worked diligently across of a range of key leadership 
portfolios that have resulted in him working above and beyond, often at the sacrifice of family time.  Simon, 
we wish you all the very best in your new Deputy Principal role at Whangaparāoa Primary School—they are 
very lucky to be on the receiving end of your skills, knowledge and talents. 

 
One of the parents of a graduating Year 6 student acknowledged her child’s journey in these poignant phrases 
“words are not enough to express our gratitude to everyone at Albany Primary School who has watched over our 
child; given them support, discipline, encouragement and most importantly kindness.  The sense of belonging is a 
gift.”  What a wonderful end of year affirmation. 
 
To our returning students, we look forward to seeing you all back at Albany Primary School on Thursday 1st 
February 2024. 
 
You will have received letters with reports regarding start dates, office hours and stationery lists for 2024.  If you 
misplace this information, details are available on the school website. 
 
I wish you all a blessed family time over Christmas and a safe and enjoyable summer break. 
 
Meri Kirihimete (Merry Christmas) to all 
 
 
 
Maree Bathurst 
Principal  
 



TERM 4 2023 

Monday 9th October—Friday 15th December (full day) 

13th December Year 6 disco and supper, 6.00pm at APS staffroom 

14th December Years 5/6 Celebration of Learning, 6.00pm at AJHS Gymnasium 

15th December Final day of the school year, school closes at the usual time of 2.55pm 

 
2024 Term Dates 

The school office will be open on Tuesday 30th and Wednesday 31st January from  
9.30am-12.00noon for enrolment enquiries. 

Term 1 
Thursday 1st February - Friday 12th April  
Includes public holidays for Waitangi Day 6th February, and Easter Friday 29th March, Monday 
1st April, and Tuesday 2nd April 
Includes 12.30pm closure for Partnership Meetings Thursday 22nd February 
 
Term 2 
Monday 29th April - Friday 5th July  
Includes public holidays for King's Birthday 3rd June, and Matariki 28th June 
Teacher only day - Tuesday 4th June 
 
Term 3 
Monday 22nd July - Friday 27th September 
 
Term 4 
Monday 14th October - Wednesday 18th December (half day close)  
Includes public holiday for Labour Day 28th October 
Teacher only day - Friday 25th October 

Change to timetable for 061 

school bus users 

We have been advised by Auckland 

Transport that from the first day of 

Term 1 2024 the 061 afternoon 

school bus service will have start 

time changes, they will be departing 

from Albany Primary School in  

Term 1 2024 at 3.15pm. 

There are no route path changes. 




